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City of Philippi, WV
With a population of approximately 3,000, Philippi has proven that some wise investments do pay off. "We've got more equipment than we do people" said the Public Works Director. The city is unique in that it owns and operates most of its utilities: electric distribution system, water, sewage, and cable. Due to its extensive responsibilities to its residents, alternatives to paying the high retail prices to maintain these services are reviewed. "We have been able to supplement (our equipment) with things from surplus property." From utility trucks, generators, vans, forklifts, to bleachers, city officials have found great value in purchasing surplus equipment. "I guess it's a convenience that we wouldn't normally have," describing their participation in the Surplus Property Program. "Some equipment would be real handy and nice, but it's just not something you can put out for bid and buy brand new. It would be hard to justify that kind of expense. However, when you look at some of the savings on surplus equipment, it is hard to believe why all towns and cities in West Virginia do not reap these savings offered through the Surplus Property Program."

Office of Surveillance and Utilization Review

Through special funding by the State Legislature, the Department was authorized to create an Office of Surveillance and Utilization Review. According to the Director, "The function of this office is to monitor Medicaid payments made to providers. We ensure that the State is getting what it is paying for and that the procedures provided are appropriate."

With the approval to hire up to 20 positions, the Director was in a dilemma to acquire office space and to adequately furnish the space. "I had time to order new furniture, but I was aware of the Surplus Property operation. Timing worked out well for us because when I started looking at getting office furniture, many other state agencies were receiving their new furniture and surplus the equipment they already had." The office is now furnished with a variety of surplus furniture, including chairs, desks, vertical and lateral file cabinets, and computer work tables. The Director describes the staff of the Surplus Property Program as "customer oriented." "The West Virginia State Agency for Surplus Property people who delivered the equipment has done a real nice job. They brought the furniture in and set it up for us and did a terrific job. We're very pleased with them. One of the functions of this office is to see how the State money is being spent. I think that we ought to be good stewards of the State's money in all of our operations."

